The Tickhill & Colliery Medical Practice PPG

www.thetickhillsurgery.co.uk
wwwthecollierysurgery.co.uk

Minutes of the Meeting of the Patient Participation Group

Held on Wednesday 3rd  June at The Colliery Surgery
Present:-                                            Apologies        
Mr L Batty



Mrs CM Barnes 

Mrs J Barton


Mr J Bergin
Mrs P Birchall


Mrs H Burke
Mrs N Carr



Mrs J Hilling     

Mrs J Dodd



Mr S Johnson
Mr R Gardner                           
Mr G Tissington
Mrs J Hart 


Mrs J Tissington
Mrs M Totty
Mr R Totty

Mrs K Ripley



 
1. Welcome by the chair.  Norma welcomed everyone to the meeting and accepted apologies from those listed above she also thanked everybody for their hard work at Wadworth. 
2. Minutes from the meeting held on April 29th 2015 at Tickhill Surgery   
Action Points
Norma confirmed that she had booked a stall at the Tickhill Gala
Norma checked that Julie had passed on Deborah Cash’s contact details to Heather. She confirmed that she had.
Any other action points would be carried forward to the nexr meeting or included later in this meeting
The minutes of the previous meeting were proposed as a true record by    Kate and seconded by Les. Unanimously agreed
3. Feedback from the Practice
      .Russell reported a downward spiral of DNAs which is encouraging. The

figures for May for Tickhill were 104 appointments missed which equates 

to 28 hours and at the Colliery 79 appointments were missed which 

equates to 18 hours.          






        He has audited 160 appointments made with GPs. 38% should have been seen by other disciplines for example pharmacists, practice nurse or healthcare assistants.
Jan reported that the Tickhill Today magazine contained lots of information regarding services offered by pharmacists including free “over the counter” medicines available to eligible patients. Pharmacists are not able to advertise this service.  See website for further information..
Kate and Russell discussed the possibility of appointments being carried out via Skype or Facetime and although some practices do this Russell pointed out that it was not secure in the UK leading to potential problems with patient confidentiality. Jan suggested that systems were currently being developed within the UK
Russell informed the meeting that Dr Saunders will be retiring on 30th November 2015 

A new doctor will be joining the practice in August
5 Feedback to the Practice
Patient feedback suggests that there may be a variation in the level of approach within the reception team


 





 
 

 6 Treasurers Report.  Print outs of the statement of accounts were distributed in Jane’s absence with a credit balance of £512.31 However Norma has subsequently issued  cheques for £100 to HMSL, £30 for the hire of Wadworth Community Hall and £10 for the stall at Tickhill Gala 
7 PPG Action Plan 2015/16

Norma handed out copies of the 3 priority areas. These are promoting the growth of dementia friendly communities within Tickhill, Harworth and Wadworth. Continuing to encourage patients to take responsibility for their own health and access other services within the NHS. Provide patient feedback to the practice and update patients on systems/processes implemented at the surgeries
8 Proposal to call for a Special General Meeting
Jan proposed an SGM should be held on the 8th July 2015 to amend section 6 of the constitution to move the Annual General Meeting from October to the end of April. A vote was held and agreed unanimously

9 Update on the Wider Group

Jan updated the committee on the number of people in the wider group which currently stands at 25. She highlighted that some of these do not have email. Jan explained in her efforts to gain the views of younger people on available healthcare she had contacted the Youth Parliament in Doncaster. To date she has had no response. Jan has also contacted Thomas Wharton College and she has agreed to speak to them after September.
As there was no AOB, the meeting closed at 7.28

Next meeting to be held on Wednesday 8th July 2015 at 6.15pm at the Tickhill Surgery
AOB 
Next meeting :-
Wednesday 8th 201July 2015 at 6.15pm at the Tickhill Surgery
